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Selectmen’s Meeting 
Wednesday, June 14, 2023 

 
Chairman Les Babb called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.  Present were Selectmen Les Babb, Ernie Day and Melissa 
Florio, and Stacy Bolduc, Town Administrator, who recorded these minutes. This meeting was held at the Town 
Office.  
Also, in attendance were: Rob Cunio, Gary Williams 
Chief Rob Cunio came before the board to discuss the fire escape before they went into nonpublic. It was documented 
in the Bergeron Report done for the Town Office Committee that the fire escape is unsafe for egress. As fire chief 
he has to act on that report. Ernie asked what his recommendation is. Rob said you can’t use the second floor. Les 
said does that just mean the Selectmen can’t meet here and Gary and Sam can still work here. Rob said it has been 
deemed for multiple people. Stacy said that Sam or Gary could have two or three customers at any time. Rob said 
with STR we tell people they cannot use their second floor until you replace your windows for egress. The report is 
from last summer and this is the first Chief Cunio has seen it. The conversation came up because Gary and Chief 
Cunio need to inspect town buildings.  
 
Ernie said it has not been decided if we are staying in this building and suggested getting a price on fixing/replacing 
the fire escape. The new fire escape will need to be covered. Gary Williams will call Jim Rines to see if he can 
recommend a structural engineer. Discussion ensued on where space available for Gary and Sam to relocate them. 
Sam will work downstairs and Gary will relocate to the Public Safety Building. The printer that is upstairs will go over 
to the Public Safety Building.  
 
 Non-Public Session(s): 
Les made a motion enter into a non-public session at 8:25AM pursuant to RSA 91-A:3, II (C), reputation.  
Ernie seconded.  Roll call vote was taken:  Ernie-yes, Melissa-yes, Les-yes.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
Les made a motion to resume public session at 9:15 AM. Ernie seconded.  All in favor, the motion passed. 
 
Public Meeting Resumed  
 
Les received a complaint regarding the sign for Ducky Days on the Town owned land on Eaton Rd. Gary will call 
Kate Chaput and explain the sign needs to be taken down.  
 
Hazardous Waste reimbursement was discussed for Wolfeboro. It was decided to reimburse the $45.00. 
 
Les made a motion enter into a non-public session at 9:35 AM pursuant to RSA 91-A:3, II (b), employee.  
Ernie seconded.  Roll call vote was taken:  Ernie-yes, Melissa-yes, Les-yes.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
Les made a motion to resume public session at 9:40 AM. Ernie seconded.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
 
There being no other business to come before the board. Les made a motion to adjourn at 9:45 a.m., motion seconded 
by Ernie; Motion passed 3-0-0.        
   

Respectfully submitted, 
        Stacy Bolduc, Town Administrator 
 
 
Approved by the Board of Selectmen on _______________________: 
 
 
________________________ _______________________        _____________________ 
Leslie R. Babb    Ernest F. Day, Jr.        Melissa M. Florio 


